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JK Support 

As well as the key officials (mappers, planners, organisers and controllers), 
a major event such as the JK needs plenty of volunteers to ensure a 
successful event.  Here are a 
few examples of BKO 
membersô work. 

Assembling all the bibs with the 
correct EMITags took over 2 days 
work for Ian Hudson, Andrew 
Graham and David Jukes. Here 
are the finished boxes ready for 
transport to Aldershot. 

Trying to keep people informed about the 
results was a difficult task given the 
problems with the computing.  However 
here we see Eoin Sharkey (with his wife 
and daughter) helping put up the results 
on Day 3 at Cold Ash.  
   (Photo: Wendy Carlyle) 

Although most competitors had entered in 
advance, there were opportunities for people to 
enter on the day a limited range of colour-
coded courses. At Cold Ash, Jane Courtier 
took a turn at registering these EOD people - 
taking money and issuing bibs and EMITags. 
    (Photo: Wendy Carlyle) 

Many courses at Cold Ash crossed a minor road at two different points.  To assist 
competitors and to ensure everyoneôs safety, marshals were provided.  Here we can 
see Georgi Gospodinov helping after his run at one of the crossings 
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Editorial 

It is always good to provide a Newsletter with material illustrating club members working, 
not just as individuals, but together in the interests of the club and of the sport more 
generally.  And this issue is full of such information. 

During March we fielded a large contingent of club members for the CompassSport Cup 
heat in the New Forest.  And we did well!  Under the Captaincy of Martin Wilson who 
carefully crafted an optimal balance of members to courses, we were only beaten by the 
much larger club Southern Navigators and we beat rivals Thames Valley and 
Southampton.  Martin provides further details later but it does illustrate that, as a club, we 
are a force to be reckoned with. 

And then, in April, the JK was staged by the region with major contributions from many 
experienced members, with a significant number of members acting as volunteers on many of the days and 
with many members taking part in BKO teams for the JK relays. A huge commitment which was successfully 
fulfilled.  Again this issue provides many more details. 

And finally, it was great to see many members proudly wearing the new club kit - whether the O-tops or one 
of the new jackets. It does give the club greater prominence and recognition in a modern style. After the last 
two months, we can all wear our BKO kit with pride. 

David Jukes 

Club Notes 
Keeping you informed about the club and its members 

 

Level A Events 
 

10th March: Northern Championships - Wharncliffe, South Yorkshire 
 

A few weeks before the JK descended on our region, the previous major event was the Northern 
Championships. The event used the steep, wooded and rocky slope on the west side of 
Wharncliffe. Longer courses also used the moorland above the slopes. 

5 BKO members attended made up of 3 of the Methven family and 2 of the Moore family.  Top 
result was recorded by Adam Methven who came in 2nd on his M14 course.  This was a really 
great result considering that the terrain was very different to that found more locally. 
 

 For the JK, see details later in this issue. 
 

Committee News 
 

The last Committee meeting was held on the 14th March under the careful control of our new 
Chairman, Stefan Stasiuk.  The following are some of the main items discussed: 

¶ Cancellation of the Swinley Event: The meeting reflected on the canellation of our Saturday 
event scheduled for the 16 March.  This was due to a combination of key members being 
focussed on JK preparations but also changes to the Crown Estate booking arrangements 
which require an earlier submission than had previously been the 
case. There are also apparently changes to way in which the fees 
will be assessed. 

¶ Rushall Woods Event: Our next event after the JK will be our 
regional league event (SCOL6) at Rushall Woods.  There was 
discussion as to what still needed to be done to ensure that the 
event took place successfully. There was an urgent need to ensure 
that the map was updated and it was likely that a professional 
mapper would be used to provide this.  Some permissions were 
still needed. 

¶ British Schools Championships: It now seems likely that this event 
will be staged at Black Park on the 17th November.  BKO will be 
actively involved in the staging of the event although support from 
other clubs in the region may be expected. There still needs to be 
some detailed organising and planning. 

Cover Picture:  The 
JK Long courses on 
Easter Day are 
designed to provide 
one of the toughest 
challenges that an 
orienteer can face in 
the UK.  Here we 
see Lynne Moore as 
she tackles her 
W55L course at this 
yearôs JK Long at 
Cold Ash. 
(Photo: Steve Rush) 



4 

 

 

Schools Orienteering 

Several heats have been staged in the annual Berkshire 
Schools championships arranged by Denise Harper.  
Several BKO members have been involved in support. 

The event at Langley School on the afternoon of 29th 
April was disrupted when a very large infestation of 
caterpillars was spotted on a tree being used as a 
control.  In fact the infestation spread around the area for 
about 50 metres with many thousands of caterpillars 
crawling over a building, shrubs and fencing. 

Council workers who were investigating warned that they 
were a potential health concern and, half-way through 
the event, the courses were rapidly adjusted to miss out 
that control.  The caterpillars were identified as being 
from the Brown-tail Moth which is known to have hairs 
which can cause skin irritation on contact. 

    Your 2019-2020 Committee 
   

 Chairman:   Stefan Stasiuk   chairman@bko.org.uk 
 Secretary:   Derick Mercer  secretary@bko.org.uk 
 Treasurer:   Peter Entwistle  treasurer@bko.org.uk  
 Membership Secretary: Ian Hudson  membership@bko.org.uk  
 Fixtures Secretary:  - - - -  Vacant  - - - -  fixtures@bko.org.uk  
 Development Officer: - - - -  Vacant  - - - -  
4 Committee Members + 2 co-opted:  Fiona Clough, David Jukes, Brian Sewell, Mark 

Foxwell and Simon Moore 

Membership Memo:  
 

Phew, that is the JK19 over and done with and after my performances (never last but close) it 
is time to concentrate on getting fit. 
 
Since the January we have three new members, a very warm welcome to: 

¶ Geoff Wheeler:  Bramley. 
¶ Dan Hassan-Barthaux in Reading. 
¶ Marion Foster in Newbury. 

Ian Hudson - Membership Secretary 

¶ New BKO Kit: Prices for the different items were confirmed as follows: O Tops = Ã25, 
Summer Jacket = Ã29, & Winter Jacket Ã49.  A large order had been submitted with delivery 
in time for the JK [which happened]. 

¶ Updating our OCAD software: Currently the club mappers use OCAD9 for the production of 
our maps.  This has been superseded by several more recent versions and it has been 
suggested that we should now update our software to a much newer version.  The latest 
version is OCAD2019.  This however operates via an on-line system with licencing 
restrictions and an annual fee.  More details will be obtained before reaching a decision. 

 

The next meeting is scheduled for the 16th May.  Members wishing to raise items should submit 
details to the Secretary, Derick Mercer: secretary@bko.org.uk. 
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Kezia Jukes, shown here tackling the Womenôs Elite 
course at the JK Sprint, has now set off to cycle around 
the world.  With a 9-month leave of absence from her 
army job, she set off on Easter Monday heading towards 
Istanbul and on to Beijing.  The trip will finish with a final 
stage across the southern USA in the Autumn.  She 
aims to be back for Christmas.  She has a blog site at:  

https://allthewayround.blog/ 

(Photo: Wendy 
Carlyle) 

Our congratulations to Andrea and Pavel Proch§zka on the birth of 
their son on the Saturday of the Easter weekend, 20th April.  The 
young Proch§zka (and future champion?) was introduced to 
orienteering when he attended a WAOC parks event in Cambridge 
just a week later.  Unfortunately, due to hunger, he is shown in the 
results as óBaby Proch§zka: rtdô.  Not a particularly auspicious start! 

Competing at the 
SLOW Kingston 
Urban event on the 
7th April, Derick 
Mercer was 
photographed 
running past an 
advertisement for 
Karrimor products.  
Their slogan, óBuilt 
for Runningô appears 
very appropriate on 
this occasion! 
(Photo: Steve Rush) 
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BKO members at parkrun 

The 5km parkrun events take place at 9.00 every Saturday morning in 
numerous locations around the country and overseas.  They provide a 
useful way of improving fitness.  Quite a number of BKO members attend 
these on a fairly regularly basis.  Probably our top óparkrunnerô is Ken 
Ricketts who is currently on 228 runs - mostly at Reading.  250 runs is a 
major target for many and is a recognised ómilestoneô amongst parkrunners. 

Nigel Hoult is also not far off this milestone with a current total of 210 runs.  Although usually to 
be found at the Woodley parkrun, he is also a parkrun ótouristô and regularly attends other 
parkruns when travelling - locations in New Zealand, Denmark, Northern Ireland, Italy and Poland 
have been visited. 

Perhaps more interesting was the attendance at the Woodley event in early April of friends and 
family of Gill and Colin Godbold.  Daughter Nicky (a lapsed BKO member) and Will Stride 
started their wedding day 
with an invite to their 
friends to join them at the 
parkrun prior to heading 
off to the more usual 
wedding day activities. 
Congratulations and best 
wishes to the happy 
couple.  Colin (on 136) 
and Gill (on 52) are 
regulars at Maidenhead. 

Other BKO members 
who can be spotted in 
results include Mark 
Saunders (on 152 runs). 
Mark usually attends the 
Reading parkrun. Also based at Woodley is 
David Jukes who attends with daughters Leah 
and Ottillie.  All three of them have now reached their 100th event milestone. At the time of 
writing, Martin Wilson in on 99 runs. Although usually seen at Frimley Park or Reading, Martin 
recently set an VM70-74 best time at Woodley. 

Parkruns are a good way to improve your fitness with a regular timed run.  There is no pressure 
to complete the run in any specific time so it is simply a personal challenge.  For more details, 
see the main parkrun website at: https://www.parkrun.org.uk/ 

With apologies to any other BKO member who has also reached a high number - please let the Editor 
know for a future update! 

British Orienteering Incentive Schemes 
 

Our congratulations to the following on their progress in March/April 2019: 

¶ Lukasz Wisniewski: Racing Challenge: Gold Award *****, Silver Award 
***** and Bronze Award *****; Navigation Challenge ***** 

¶ Liz Stradling: Racing Challenge: Silver Award *****  

¶ Bo Oqvist:  Racing Challenge: Gold Award *****  

¶ Sophia Oqvist:   Navigation Challenge **  

¶ Yonadab Diez-Urkidi: Racing Challenge: Silver Award *****  

¶ Eoin Sharkey: Navigation Challenge ****  
 

For more details, see: https://www.britishorienteering.org.uk/incentives 

Will Stride and Nicky Godbold before their 
wedding.  Gill is just visible to Willôs right. 
Colin is hiding at the back somewhere! 

https://www.parkrun.org.uk/
https://www.britishorienteering.org.uk/incentives
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Tony Meadows (1934 - 2019) 

Members will probably have seen the reports of the tragic death of the former Concorde pilot and 
his wife at their home in Bucklebury in early April.  What was not reported though was that Tony 
was an enthusiastic member of Reading Orienteering Club and it was through his efforts that the 
club obtained funds from British Airways for trophies for 
the clubôs annual main event - subsequently named the 
Concorde Chase. 

Tony, his wife Paula and their 3 children attended 
events in the early 1970s.  At the JK in Scotland in 
1973, family results were: Russell 1st M12; Nicola 3rd 
W15; Paul 14th M15; Paula 4th W35; Tony 27th M35. 

In the club archive of minutes of meetings, there are 
apologies from óA&P Meadowsô for the January 1977 
AGM. The Committee minutes from July 1977 record 
that Tony had started planning for an event to be held 
on Christmas Common in October but at the 
September meeting it was noted that it had been 
ócalled off through land permission failing for that dateô. 
A replacement date for Spring 1978 was being 
considered. This was later confirmed for 19th February 
1978, still with Tony as Planner. In early January 1978, 
it was recorded that ósome money may be available for 
Trophies from Tony Meadowsô and this was followed by 
a proposal from him at the AGM on the 27th that 
óTrophies to be awarded at the Clubôs annual badge 
event to be hereafter called the Concorde Chase after 
the source of the money he had made available.ô And 
so, thanks to Tony, the club staged its first Concorde 
Chase in February 1978. It can also be noted that, at 
that AGM, Tony was elected as the clubôs Vice-
Chairman, a position he held for two years.  

This was of course a very busy time for Tony at work.  
He was part of the flight crew during Concordeôs first 
passenger flight from Heathrow to New York in 
November 1977. He also flew the Queen on a 
Concorde two years later. 

We have received the following note from Mike Wood, 
a former member of TVOC and good friend of Tony. 

Concorde pilot in real life, Tony Meadows the 
orienteer belonged to the early days of 
flying.  Armed with map and compass, it was on a 
wing and a prayer that he would disappear into the 
forest.  In the days when people still ran in shorts, if 
he came back bartered and bleeding, he'd had a 
good run.  Dark green was simply another 
colour.  Later on, with full body cover the rule, it was 
still eyeballs out for Tony.  The clever stuff, the 
navigation, was merely the icing on the cake.  He 
was once spotted in Scotland going flat out in 
completely the wrong direction.  ñI knew' I was lost,ò 
he explained, "but I hadn't got time to stop.ò  Unless 
there were people sitting behind him who just 
wanted to arrive safely, getting it wrong was all part 
of the fun.  Next time you set off in the Concorde 
Chase, think of Tony... 

British Championships 1979 
(Photo: Jerry Newcombe) 

JK 1977 
(Photo: Jerry Newcombe) 


